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From the President  

 

 
 
Compatriots, 

  
At the New Members Orientation held March 27 

at the Dunedin Library, our 1st Vice President Bob 

Anderson tried to explain many of the responsibilities of 

the various officers of the Chapter, and how we engage 

in many and diverse activities. As he explained, it takes 

many hands doing their assigned duties to make the 

chapter successful.  

 

I would like to share with you one, simple aspect 

of how we operate as a chapter and how we rely on our 

members to get things done. 

 

 We have a luncheon meeting every third 

Wednesday of the month, September through May. In 

order to determine how many people to expect at the 

luncheon, we have a call committee of dedicated workers 

who telephone the members. The Chair of that committee 

is Lew Harris, and the members of the committee are 

Nate Adams, Kevin MacFarland, Robert Anderson, 

Harry Fuller, Jim Koontz, and until his recent death, Ray 

Furnish. In years past this would have been a different 

experience. But today we are all insanely inundated with 

robocalls, and as a result many people do not answer 

their phone calls, letting the calls go to an answering 

machine. This makes it difficult for the call committee to 

do its job. Additionally, we get assurances from someone 

that he is coming, and then he finds himself unable to 

attend. We give a number to the Club for meals, and we 

have to pay for those meals.   

 

Two compatriots sit at the door collecting the 

money and selling raffle tickets for the 50/50 and other 

basket prizes. (Currently Russell Pebworth and Chuck 

Kerr or Jim Koontz).  We greatly appreciate their efforts 

and support of the Chapter. 

 

 I mention these things simply as part of the 

process of going about the business of having a chapter 

meeting. Nothing can get done without the effort of many 

members doing many different tasks.  There are of course 

Chapter officers who have more detailed responsibilities.  

 

We ask that you consider your commitment to 

the chapter. There must be some activity you might feel 

you could perform for the benefit of the chapter, even if 

it is only a one-time effort. As they say, many hands 

make for light work. We need everyoneôs help so that 

Clearwater Chapter can be a successful chapter. If you 

need a suggestion, speak with me or Bob Anderson. 

 

Yours in patriotism,  

Jim Grayshaw  
 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Septemberôs Meeting 
 

The Clearwater Chapter of the Florida Society SAR 

held its Regularly Scheduled Meeting on 

Wednesday, September 18, 2019 at the Dunedin 

Golf Club beginning at 12:00 p.m., President Jim 

Grayshaw presided. There were 35 members and 

guests in attendance. 

 

The President called the meeting to order, The 

Invocation was given by Chaplain George Youstra.  

Compatriot Bob Anderson led members in reciting 

the Pledge to the Flag of the United States of 

America, and Compatriot Jim Grayshaw, led the 

Pledge to the Sons of the American Revolution. Past 

President Bob Cundiff then led the group in the 

singing of ñGod Bless Americaò. 

 

President Jim Grayshaw then introduced the Head 

Table, after which he introduced Past Chapter 

Presidents, and current Officers, past Patriot Medal 

Winners, members of the Ladies Auxiliary, and 

members of the DAR. President Grayshaw asked if 

there were any prospective SAR members, none 

were present.  Visiting SAR none. We had one 

guest, Eugene Girardi. 

 

Margaret Harris, from Ladies Auxiliary and DAR 

announced that the DAR was having a luncheon on 

October 21 here at the Dunedin Golf Club, to honor 

DAR State Regent Kay Yarborough.  We are all 

welcome to come, if interested please fill out flyer 

on the table.  Margaret also said that anyone who is 

related to a SAR member can be a member of the 

Ladies Auxiliary.  

 

President Grayshaw recessed the meeting for lunch. 

 

President Grayshaw then asked First Vice President 

Bob Anderson to introduce our speaker Brig. 

General David A. MacEwen, who served as the 59th 

Adjutant General, U.S. Army, before his retirement.  

It was noted by Compatriot Anderson that Horatio 

Gates was the first AG of the United States, and he 

was the second officer appointed by the Continental 

Congress after General George Washington. The 

AGôs job entails all daily aspects of human 

resources for the Armyôs 1.1 million members.  

General MacEwen will speak about the Post 

Mortuary at Dover AFB, where the remains of those 

who died overseas are returned and prepared for 

burial.  The military pays for the family members to 

attend the dignified transfer ceremony at Dover, and 

an officer accompanies the remains to the final 

resting place.   The Officer carries the personal 

effects of the deceased on this journey.  We are the 

only country that does this for the families of fallen 

service members. 

 

 
Gen MacEwen 

 
Gen. MacEwan began his talk by advising that the 

term adjutant general can cause confusion, that in all 

states the adjutant general is typically a two-star 

general in charge of the state's National Guard. His 

position was different as he was a US Adj. General 

in the United States Army, which is nationwide, and 

has a history going back to Gen. George 

Washington. Horatio Gates is by most considered to 

be the first Adjutant General of the United States 

Army. [Note: Gates was commissioned as a Brig. 

Gen. and Adjutant General of the Continental Army 

at the request of George Washington, his previous 



 

 

wartime service and administrative post was 

invaluable to the fledgling army, as he and Charles 

Lee were the only men with significant experience 

in the British army prior to joining the Continental 

Army. As adjutant, Horatio Gates, created the Army 

system of records and orders and help standardize 

regiments from the various colonies. He 

subsequently was involved with a group which came 

to be known as the Conway Cabal which tried to 

overthrow George Washington as Gen. of the 

Army's. Washington supporters won this battle and 

Gates subsequently apologized.] 

 

The next Adjutant General of note was Samuel 

Cooper who was Adjutant General prior to the Civil 

War. Before the start of the Civil War he removed 

General Twig, an Army General in Texas, for giving 

supplies to the Confederate Army. He subsequently 

resigned from the U.S. Army and became, what was 

to be the most senior general in the Confederate 

Army. He is known for having turned over all the 

Confederate Army records to the U.S. Army at the 

end of the Civil War, which provided historians 

valuable information, even though he was greatly 

disliked in the United States. 

 

 
 

General MacEwen said our soldiers are the cloth of 

the nation and it is an honor to serve in our armed 

services. If one of our soldiers shall pay the ultimate 

price then our country does more than any other 

country to try to find and bring his remains home. 
 

During his tenure in the Army his command located 

and brought home remains of soldiers from the war 

of 1812, which were in Canada, and also helped to 

recover the remains of soldiers from the punch bowl 

in Hawaii from the pearl Harbor attack in 1942. 

Recently they brought home remains from Korea 

which were sent to the Central Identification Facility 

in Hawaii. the military's facility at Dover Air Base 

attempts to determine who the individual is based on 

DNA, dental records and other identification that 

may be on the remains. 

 

In addition to the Central Identification Facility, the 

military has set up the Joint Personal Effects Depot, 

JPED, and the Dover Air Force Base port mortuary. 

Originally after the attack on the Pentagon on 9/11 

all personal effects were taken to Fort Meyer, which 

is between the Pentagon and Arlington national 

Cemetery. Here they were categorized and sorted so 

that they could be given eventually to family. The 

facility, after the start of the Middle Eastern 

conflicts, became too small and had to be moved to 

Maryland, were subsequently it was permanently 

placed at Dover Air Force Base. 

 

Gen. McEwan advised, which most of us didn't 

know, that when the soldier is returned from the 

battlefield they have not been prepared for burial 

and are still in the uniform they were in at the time 

of their death. After being brought back to Dover 

they are run through a scanner to make sure no 

ordinance remains on their body. After taking these 

precautions the morticians are given the remains to 

prepare them for burial. 

 

This is an extremely emotional time for the family, 

which are flown into Philadelphia, brought to Dover 

and subsequently taken back to Philadelphia where 

they would fly to their home. The remains of the 

deceased soldier are not sent with the family but are 

taken to JPEG for preparation prior to delivery to 

the funeral home selected by the family. During all 

times the remains of the deceased soldier are 

escorted by an officer who delivers personal effects 

to the family. The soldierôs overseas effects are 

gathered and prepared for the family-based on 



 

 

whether they want them cleaned or left as is. During 

preparation the military is determining that there are 

no classified matters with the soldierôs effects, and 

no inappropriate material which would embarrass 

the family. In addition, all governmental issue 

properties such as backpacks remain with the 

military. The personal effects are then delivered by 

noncommissioned officer to the family. 

 

Due to the remains many times being in bad shape, 

when they are escorted to the familyôs funeral home 

the officer advises the funeral director of the 

condition and as to a location where any identifying 

marks which the family may want to see to verify 

this is their deceased child or relative. 

 

 
 
Gen. McEwan said he went to families 

approximately 30 times and it was the position of 

the military that the family members would be 

advised even if the death was the result of a military 

error.   

 

Gen. McEwan finished by reiterating that our 

soldiers are the cloth of the nation and need to be 

honored and that we are the only nation, which takes 

the remains of their fallen soldiers to a facility such 

as JPEG to determine who they are and to be able to 

give them full military honors. That the Armed 

Forces will do everything it can to bring home the 

remains of all fallen military members, even from 

the time the nation began. That it is an honor to be a 

veteran and a soldier and we should all welcome 

them home and do whatever we can for our 

veterans. As a side note he advised that the Army 

does 1000 funerals a day where it coordinates the 

flag folding, bugler and flag raising.  He then took 

questions from the members and guests. 

 

President Grayshaw then presented a Certificate of 

Appreciation to Brig. General MacEwen. 

 
 

 
Gen. MacEwen and President Grayshaw 

 

President Grayshaw then requested new members 

Boyd Thomas Hancher, Kurt Spehr and James A. 

Gibson to come forward for purpose of inducting 

them as new members of the Clearwater Society of 

the Sons of the American Revolution  They were 

inducted as members, given an opportunity to speak 

and then as is custom the members of the club came 

up and welcomed them to the Clearwater Chapter. 
 

 
 



 

 

 
Kurt Spehr, James Gibson, Tom Hancher, Robert 
Anderson, and President Grayshaw 

 

President Grayshaw then presented a Certificate to 

Cary Martin for membership in the Vietnam War 

Veterans Corps 
 

 
Bob Anderson, Cary Martin, and President Grayshaw 

 

Bob Cundiff made an announcement that on 

Thursday October 26 a Habitat for Humanity Home 

would be dedicated at 1209 N Garden Ave., 

Clearwater, and that he would be presenting a flag. 

He invited any member who wishes to come to the 

ceremony. It was noted that over 30 flags have been 

given out since we started the program and habitat 

was so impressed, they started giving flags at the 

dedicated homes outside of Clearwater. 

 

The 50/50 drawing was won by Compatriot Bob 

Anderson, who donated the proceeds to the chapter, 

a secondary drawing for a basket donated by the 

Ladies Auxiliary was won by Compatriot Russell 

Pebworth and a third drawing for a free dinner at 

Dunedin Country Club, won by Compatriot 

President Jim Grayshaw.  

 

Russell Pebworth, Bob Anderson, and 

President Grayshaw 

 

President Grayshaw then said if there was no further 

business the meeting would be adjourned  

 

Following the Benediction by Compatriot George 

Youstra and the reciting of the SAR Recessional led 

by President Grayshaw.  The meeting was adjourned 

at 2 PM. 

  

Submitted by Larry Patterson, Secretary 

  

 
 Larry Patterson 
 
 



 

 

Please bring personal care items 

such as soap, toothpaste, or razors, 

calendars, magazines, hand 

sanitizer, hair brush/comb, 

sunscreen, bug repellant, socks, and 

books (for both  men and women), to 

the next meeting. Lew Harris will 

take them to the Bay Pines Hospital 

for our Veterans.  

 

Additional ways you can help 

injured and ill veterans:  
 

Respect Handicapped Parking and 

Resources-  DAV supporters know 

how important accessible par king 

places are. These spaces are 

reserved for injured and ill drivers, 

and a grateful public is concerned 

when they see others abusing these 

parking spaces. Remembe r that 

these spaces are a necessity not a 

convenience. The same applies to 

handicapped rest rooms.  

 

Hiring Veterans -  Veterans possess 

skills that are desirable to any 

employer. Because of their military 

training veterans have experience in 

leadership, manag ement, 

adaptability, and operating in a 

diverse workplace. Military personnel 

have been tra ined to absorb as much 

information as possible from a 

variety of sources  and they develop 

a sense of intuitiveness to make the 

best choices. In business these 

qualit ies are invaluable as employers 

need talented team members to 

handle demand when it is nece ssary, 

not when it is convenient for them.  
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